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AMBLESTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL

A meeting of Ambleston Community Council was held on Monday 23rd May 2016 at the Memorial Hall, Woodstock at 8.10 p m following the Annual General Meeting.
Present were:-  Mr John Griffiths (Chairman), Messrs Bryn Vaughan, Kevin Morris David Ambrey, 
Mrs Anne James, Councillor David Howlett, Pembrokeshire County Council and the Clerk.
1. Apologies.

Apologies were received from Mr Julian Harries.
2. Minutes of the Last Meeting.

Copies of the minutes of the last meeting had been distributed to members. The minutes were agreed as being a true record and were signed.

3. Matters Arising from the Minutes.

(a) DEFIBRILLATOR. David Ambrey reported that a member of the community had applied for funding, which apparently is now available, for a defibrillator to be installed in Wallis Village. Hopefully further information will be available at the June meeting.
(b) CLOSURE OF BANK ACCOUNT. John Griffiths and Kevin Morris signed a letter authorising Barclays Bank to close the Business Saver Account and transfer the money to the Current Account.
(c) ANNUAL AUDIT. The Chairman and Clerk signed a number of photocopied minutes, bank statements and financial reports required by the external auditors as supporting evidence to the audit.
(d) CODE OF CONDUCT. The revised Code of Conduct and a Welsh Government letter dated 2nd March 2016 had been observed. It was proposed by John Griffiths, seconded by Kevin Morris, and agreed to adopt this revised Code of Conduct.
4. Highway Matters.
(a) POTHOLES. Potholes were reported as follows:-

(i) On the B4329 between Bigws and Cornel Bach;
(ii) Several near Cwarre Duon Farm House;

(iii) Between the entrance lane to New House and Cwarre Duon Cross Roads.

(b) The edge of carriageway is breaking up at a corner between the entrance lane to New House and Cwarre Duon Cross Roads and also a drain cover needs to be raised at this location. The edge of carriageway is breaking up in numerous places on the Lower House, Woodstock to Henne Cross Roads road. The edge of carriageway is also breaking up on the B4329 near Upper Farm, Woodstock.
The above matters to be reported to Pembs County Council via the Service Line.

(c) ENTRANCE TO SCOLLOCK WEST. The wall on the north side of the entrance was demolished by accidents in December 2015 and again in April 2016. It appears that the verge is lower than the carriageway near this wall. It was agreed to write to the Highways Department, Pembs County Council asking that the area be inspected, that any necessary work be carried out and that edge of carriageway marker posts be supplied in order to reduce the risk of further accidents at this location.
5. Planning.
There were no items of Planning.
6. Insurance Renewal.
It was proposed by Bryn Vaughan, seconded by Anne James and agreed to pay the premium of £188.89 to Zurich Municipal. This sum is £30.00 greater than last year’s premium. It was agreed to seek quotations from other insurers at the time of renewal next year.
7. Correspondence.
(a) A meeting regarding the Charter and the future of Community Councils in Pembrokeshire will be held in Crundale Hall on 24th May 2016 and will be attended by John Griffiths.
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(b) Email received from the Independent Remuneration Panel for Wales regarding Councillors’ allowances and expenses. The Clerk to reply via email submitting a ‘Nil’ return to the Panel. Also to publish in the News Letter that no remuneration was received by Members of Ambleston Community Council in 2015/16.
(c) ONE VOICE WALES (OVW). It was agreed that John Griffiths will attend the quarterly Pembs Area Meetings of OVW. The Clerk to inform OVW.
(d) Clerks and Councils Direct was received for information.
8. Any Other Business
SCOLTON COUNTRY PARK. It was brought to the attention of the members that there is only one daily parking charge at Scolton Country Park. It was agreed to write to Pembs County Council asking whether there could be a reduced rate for a short stay at the park.
There being no further business the Chairman declared the meeting closed at 8.50 p m.
Date of the Next Meeting – Monday 27th June 2016.
